
	

	
	
	Greetings	in	Christ																																																																																																																															May	&	June	2019	
	
			Greetings	in	the	name	of	our	Lord	Jesus	Christ,	I	pray	this	letter	finds	you	in	the	joy	of	the	Lord.	Winter	
is	in	full	force	down	here	in	Santiago	Chile	and	the	rainy	season	has	started,	but	the	work	of	the	Lord	is	
like	a	burning	fire.	What	a	blessing	to	see	the	church	packed	each	week	with	so	many	hungry	souls	for	
the	Word	of	God!	Our	winter	months	can	be	slow	because	the	cold	and	rain	prevents	some	from	getting	
out,	but	this	year	it	has	not	slowed	anyone	down.		
			Thanking	the	Lord	for	Carla	that	was	saved	this	month,	she	is	a	twenty-four	year	old	mother	of	two	and	
has	been	attending	the	church	for	about	three	months.	She	came	forward	in	the	invitation	after	the	
preaching	of	God´s	Word	and	one	of	our	Sunday	School	teachers	led	her	to	Christ.	Something	important	
to	understand	is	that	my	wife	Marta	taught	Natalia	the	Sunday	School	teacher	how	to	win	souls	to	Christ	
a	few	years	ago	and	Natalia	has	led	so	many	to	Christ	in	the	church	and	out	of	the	church	I	don’t	even	
remember	the	number,	but	it	is	a	lot.	God	is	so	good…		

			Also,	thanking	the	Lord	for	Rosita	that	joined	the	
church	through	membership	this	month.	This	lady	has	
been	coming	to	the	church	for	a	long	time	then	a	few	
months	ago	her	granddaughter	was	saved	and	
baptized.	I	think	that	was	a	big	help	to	her	and	we	are	
excited	that	she	has	chosen	to	be	faithful	to	the	Lord	in	
this	area.	Seems	like	souls	are	being	saved	all	the	time	
and	we	are	honored	to	be	a	small	part	of	what	the	Lord	
is	doing.	We	could	not	be	here	without	you	being	part	

of	this	mission	work.	Thank	you	for	all	that	you	do	and	your	heart	for	missions	that	makes	this	possible.		
			Here	in	Santiago	we	are	experiencing	a	very	strong	flu	season	with	more	than	thirty	deaths	in	the	city	
so	far	and	its	still	the	beginning	of	winter.	I	was	able	to	get	a	flu	shot,	but	we	have	not	been	unable	to	get	
one	for	Marta.	They	have	been	out	for	several	weeks	and	I	don’t	think	they	will	be	getting	anymore	this	
year.	In	the	news	it	says	there	are	flu	shots	available,	but	when	you	go	down	to	the	clinic	they	never	have	
any.	We	have	checked	all	over	the	city	to	no	avail.		Pray	we	don’t	get	sick	this	year;	bronchial	pneumonia	
is	a	very	real	fear	in	the	conditions	we	live	and	serve.	
			Thank	you	so	much	for	your	continued	prayers	for	us	as	we	serve	in	Santiago	Chile.	Our	heart	is	to	be	
faithful	in	all	that	the	Lord	has	given	to	us	and	that	is	a	very	big	responsibility.	Thank	you	for	your	
financial	support.	We	do	live	month	to	month	on	what	you	give	to	the	Lord.	Also,	thank	you	for	taking	the	
time	to	read	this	newsletter.	God	bless!		
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